
North Texas Corvette Club 

Meeting Minutes 

January 6, 2023 

Call to order 

A meeting of The North Texas Corvette Club was held at James Wood Chevrolet in Denton on January 

6, 2023.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by  Betty Shores in the absence of President Tom 

Prohaska.     

Membership Chair Report 

Kay Pace reported that our membership now totals 108, and introduce newest members not included 

that that total:  Scott & Robin Paine, Steve & Lori Oberlender, Jerry & Patty Baird, and Ray Foster.  She 

reminded all that new members should submit a completed application and dues to Club Treasurer 

Cindy Smith. 

Approval of minutes 
The March 2022 meeting minutes were read.  John Kennedy moved that the minutes be approved as 

read, and Don Potts seconded the motion. 

 

Reports 

 

Treasurer Report 

Cindy Smith gave her report and reminded us that the books are always open, and to submit expenses 

to her for reimbursement.   She will bring checks for the Club’s Charitable Donations to the February 

meeting.   

 

Sunshine Committee Chair Report 

There was no Sunshine Committee report. 

Merchandise Chair Report 

Shirley Hensley reviewed ordering procedures and instructions for embroidery requests for any items.  

Embroidery of Club Logo is $7.00 per item, or $10.00 if only one item. 

National Corvette Museum (NCM) Ambassador Report 

There was no NCM Ambassador report. 
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Activities Chair Report 

Brandee Platke encouraged everyone to attend the Activities Planning meeting on Saturday January 14 

at Bebo’s.  She will send out an email reminder.  The annual Valentine Cruise will be around February 

11. 

Communications  Report 

Betty Shores reported that the Club website had 43 views in December.  She added a new page for the 

December Ardmore Cruise. 

Doug Light reported that our Facebook page has 2100 followers and is a great lead generator. 

Executive Committee Report 

There were no updates from the Executive Committee. 

Old Business   

 Reminder to pay dues ASAP to be elligible to vote in March. 

 The Christmas party was a great success due to group effort.  The deposit was returned because of 

excellent clean-up afterwards. 

 Regarding Charitable donations, this year recipients will be invited to a Club meeting for the 

presentation. 

New Business 

 

 Upcoming elections will held be in March for Secretary and Vice-President. 

 Consider not reading minutes at the meetings, but just posting them to the Club page for all to read. 

 Lloyd Hensley urged everyone to volunteer and to run for office.  He also suggested everyone to 

participate in longer cruises to get to know one another.  

 Doug Light urged everyone to read the By-Laws which describe officers’ responsibilities.   

Announcements 

Jerry Smith won the 50/50 pot of $40.00 

Adjournment 

Shirley Hensley moved that meeting be adjourned, and Doug Taft seconded the motion. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:54 pm. 
 
 Donna Robinson   
Secretary  Date of approval 

 


